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PURCHASING SUMMARY AND
RECOMMENDATION OF CONTRACT AWARD
Purchasing Office

Project: Construction of a Traffic Signal at
Glennwilde Drive/Province Parkway and Honeycutt Road
IFB 12TRA030812

In accordance with City of Maricopa, Purchasing Code, Article IV, Sec 3-215, the City issued a
solicitation detailing requirements for the construction of a Traffic Signal, to be generally
located at Glennwilde Drive/Province Parkway and Honeycutt Road.

Adequate public notice was given by placing the Invitation for Bid (IFB) on the City's web site,
www.maricopa-az.gov, on or about March 19, 2012. Furthermore, in compliance with A.R.S. §
34-201 (A), an advertisement was placed in the Casa Grande Dispatch on or about the dates of
March 27, 2012 and April 4, 2012.

In addition, a Pre-proposal Conference was held March 29, 2012, at the Interim City Hall.
Clarification Questions and Answers from this meeting were posted on the City’s website on
March 30, 2012. An Amendment was posted on the City’s website on March 30, 2012,
clarifying some of the pricing requirements on the bid tab.

The Invitation for Bids was closed April 13, 2012. The submitted proposals were publicly
opened at the time and place designated within the IFB at the Interim City Hall, in the Zephyr
Room.

Five (5) responses to the IFB were received. They were submitted by:

Contractors West, Inc.
AJP Electric
Roadway Electric, LLC
Arizona Traffic Signal, Inc.
Rural Electric.

The preliminary review conducted by the Purchasing Office of the submittals revealed the
response from Contractors West, Inc. to be a non-responsive bid.

Vendor Bid
AJP Electric $97,033.20
Arizona Traffic Signal Inc. | $119,987.00
Roadway Electric $122,111.50
Rural Electric $128,158.70

Subsequent to the bid opening, the Arizona Registrar of Contractors performance/status
record was retrieved and all was found to be satisfactory for AJP Electric.
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It is therefore recommended that AJP ELECTRIC be awarded the contract for the
construction of the Traffic Signal at Glennwilde Drive/Province Parkway and Honeycutt Road.

Respectfully submitted:

pa Zieea ) Az / ’/ML.Z&/
Patricia A. LaCombe, CPPB

Purchasing Manager

City of Maricopa

Date: April 13, 2012



